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RESOLUTION
URGING THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES COMMITTEE ON HEALTH AND
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH COMMISSION AN INDEPENDENT STUDY ON THE
EFFICACY OF FACE SHIELDS AGAINST THE TRANSMISSION OF COVID-19

WHEREAS, Section 15 of Article II of the 1987 Constitution states that the State shall
protect and promote the right to health of the people and instill health consciousness
among them;

WHEREAS, the whole world has been rampaged by the COVID-19 pandemic since late
2019 and the Philippines has been having positive COVID-19 cases since the early
2020 pandemic;

WHEREAS, the Philippines has adopted various measures to counter the transmission
of the COVID-19 virus which includes the mandatory wearing of face shield;

WHEREAS, face shield has been mandatory since April 2020 for indoor public places.
By August 2020, the Inter-Agency Task Force (IATF) released another advisory that
made the wearing of face shields mandatory for commuters, and was further affirmed
when the IATF made the wearing of face shields mandatory for all public places in
December 2020;

WHEREAS, as early as 2014, it was found by William G Lindsley, John D Noti,
Francoise M Blachere, Jonathan V Szalajda, and Donald H Beezhold in their study
“Efficacy of face shields against cough aerosol droplets from a cough simulator” that
face shield may provide protection by reducing the short-term exposure of the wearer to
larger infectious aerosol particles, however, it was emphasized that face shields may
not be used as a substitute for other respiratory protection such as face masks;

WHEREAS, this study was in line with the recent World Health Organizations that face
shield may not be used alone without the face mask;

WHEREAS, another local study made by Engineer Joshua Agar where he observed the
effect of wearing a face shield in relation to particles found in the air. He found that the
face shield function creates vortices that serve as a catch basin of all the various
particles present in the air. In his figure, he specifically stated that the “face shields 1)
allow suction to the suspended particles into the head and face; 2) allow accumulation
of the suspended particles near the face; and 3) allow deposition of the suspended
particles to the head and face.”

WHEREAS, though face shields provide protection against short-term exposure, it was
also revealed that long-term wearing would expose the wearer to the air particles that
the face shield caught including possible COVID-19 virus particles;
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NOW, BE IT RESOLVED, the House of Representatives shall urge the Department of
Health (DOH) and the IATF to further study along with other independent researchers in
order to know the efficacy of face shields to ensure the prevention of the transmission of
the COVID-19 virus;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the DOH and the IATF shall also be urged to find
other alternative safety measures if it would be found that long-term wearing of face
shields decreases the protection it provides to the wearer and to the people around the
wearer.

Adopted,

Rep. SARAH JANE I. ELAGO
Kabataan Party-list


